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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

29 December 1962

 […] Tonight [I] visited a reception hosted by the Romanian ambassador. During the
reception [I] had brief exchanges with the Minister of Foreign Affairs, comrade Pak
Seong-cheol [Pak Song Chol]. […]

 Pak Seong-cheol evaded the question of why the Korean leadership did not inform
the ambassadors about the recent plenum, and then, as if [he found] an excuse,
declared that is was difficult for him to speak Russian […]. I remarked that his
Russian was not worse than comrade Kim Il Sung's, and comrade Kim Il Sung can
speak and understand us without an interpreter. Pak Seong-cheol replied that he
studied the Japanese language in his childhood and youth, and later – Chinese. He
knows Japanese well now, and Chinese to a lesser extent, but comrade Kim Il Sung
knows the Chinese language better than Russian. [I] did not understand whether a
hint was dropped here that their leader understands the Chinese better than the
Russians or whether this was simply an answer to an exchange regarding the
knowledge of languages. 


